
Civil Service Council
Minutes
May 14th, 2024
8:30 a.m.
The Loft in 7th Street Underground

Members present:  	Denise Adducci, Aaron Allison, Ke'an Armstrong, Arlene Brown, Crystal Brown, Carrie Gossett, Kristin Hupp, Philip Kousma, Michelle Morgan, Lindsay Partlow, Jenny Stout

Excused:  		Mindy Hurst, Justin Tierney,

Others Present:  	Amy Morris 


I. Call to Order - 8:32 AM 
 
1. Approval of Minutes from the April 9, 2024 meeting
2. Motioned by Arlene Brown and seconded by Jenny Stout
 
1. Treasurer's Report – Treasure Stout reported the following. 
3. Civil Service Council Scholarship 
1. Endowment - $26,736.62 as of April 30, 2024
3. Operating Budget - $170 
 
1. Committees
4. Committee Reports
1. Election (standing) 
1. Council president Morgan reported that the recent election ran in April to approve the revised constitution had gone well. There was a larger than expected participation from constituents, despite some technical issues that were quickly identified and resolved. 
1. Personnel (standing) - No Report
1. Salary Plan Committee (standing) - No report
1. Public Relations (special) 
4. Secretary Kousma shared a fundraising idea, of creating a bobble head and selling them on campus.  The committee has been in contact with the marketing department and gotten their approval. 
1. Scholarship (special) 
5. See Unfinished Business
1. Constitution and Bylaws (special) 
6. See Unfinished Business
 
1. VPBA Updates 
5. The following questions were submitted to the Civil Service Council suggestion box, below is the VPBA’s response to each. 
1. “Maybe asking for Fridays off with pay through the summer (like Lake Land) is a bit much. Would it really be too costly to just allow Friday afternoons off with pay at EIU? The flex hours are as unhealthy as the daylight savings time changes. Here are some the verifiable effects on the human body from changes to schedules: Sleep: Changes to schedules can cause insomnia, irritability, and sleepiness. Mood: Changes to schedules can increase mood disturbances and depressive symptoms. Heart health: Changes to schedules can increase the risk of heart attack and stroke. Healthiness: Changes to schedules can increase the risk of obesity, digestive issues, and accidents due to excessive daytime sleepiness.”
1. Vice President Bierman shared that the university is not planning to move to a 4-day work week. Admissions groups are still here on Fridays, and we need to have the campus offices available for new students. 
1. “Will non-negotiated employees see our salary increases match those of AFSCME? If not, there is little reason to not join the union, even if I'm loathe to do so. The cost of living is hurting us all, not just those in the unions.”
2. Vice President of Business Affairs shared that because of some issues with the federal government and the FAFSA preparations that this has been an unusual year for enrollment.  The university will make have decided what the raise this year will look like by the fall update presented by University President Jay Gatrell.  Vice President Bierman’s hope is to let us civil service workers know by the beginning of the school year.  He would not state if it would be in line with the AFSCME contract. 
5. VPBA Bierman reminded the council that May is benefits choice month and that changes to benefits can be made using the CMS website.  
5. EIU has begun a facilities assessment, there will be people on campus to evaluate all spaces, once the report is complete it will be available to faculty and staff.  
5. The University is currently switching asset tracking from a barcode tracking system to RFID, they will be hiring a group of students to assist in the changeover with the goal of having this project completed in September. 
5. Summer construction
5. Repaving and relining of some parking lots will begin in June, this will include 7th street all the way to Doudna. 
5. The University expects to have the Student Recreation Centers water mitigation project completed in June. 
5. Chic-Fil-A has started its renovations and should be completed in time for the fall semester. 
5. The new science building is continuing to make progress with the hope ground will be broken in the Fall of 2025. 
5. Bierman reported that the tunnel project is continuing to move along. 
5. HR has hired two additional people; the HR department has also hired some temporary help.
 
1. HR Updates - no report
 
1. EAC Representative Updates – EIU’s EAC representative Lindsay Partlow reported the following from the recent monthly EAC meeting. 
7. EIU’s Civil Service Audit is now in the draft phase, which is further along than other universities. 
7. A state house bill may appropriate more money for state employees.  VPBA Matt Bierman followed up that expectations may need to be tempered because it may not pass.  
7. Partlow also shared that EIU is accurately enforcing newly adjust state laws regarding paid leave and continuous testing for Civil Service employees.  
 
1. New Business
8. Staff Senate Update (Meetings - 2nd Wednesday of each month at 1:15 pm in Rathskeller Loft)
1. Voting for officers
8. Staff Concerns and Comments? 
2. Parking issues – Report illegally parked cars to 911 or parking@eiu.edu
2. Suggestion Box Comments - See VPBA Update for comments from Vice President of Business Affairs Matt Bierman
 
1. Unfinished Business
9. Constitution and Bylaws Election Update (Morgan, Hurst, C Brown, C Gossett)
1. Vote to accept the results of the election.  
1. Vote on changes to the bylaws.
1. Constitution
3. Motioned Jenny Stout seconded Crystal Brown
3. Unanimously ratified 
1. Bylaws
4. Motioned by Kristen Hupp and seconded by ???
4. Unanimously ratified 
9. Election for Council Representatives from District II -VPBA area (Must be done by May 31 with terms beginning June 1)
2. District 2 only had four nominations for to added to the council.  According to the newly ratified bylaws the council could approve the nominations without a vote needing to be cast. 
2. Crystal Brown motioned for a vote of the council add to the new members and Jenny Stout seconded it. 
2. Unanimously ratified 
9. Staff Senate
3. Staff Senate Elections - Amy Morris, Non-Negotiated Civil Service At-Large Representative effective July 1 (3-year term)
3. Larry Shobe Memorial English Tea Garden update – No update
9. Hosting Council of Council’s 2026 or 2027 (Morgan/A. Brown)
4. President Morgan shared a proposal is being developed and should be completed this summer.
9. Civil Service Council Scholarship 
5. Council President shared that there had been 9 applicants for the scholarship, 5 of them were eligible to receive the scholarship. 
5. President Morgan will be reaching out to Mallorie Fonseca in admissions for next steps in awarding a single $1000 scholarship from the Civil Service Council. 

1. Adjournment - 9:12 AM 

